Parkland Lady Trojan Basketball Booster Club Meeting
Tuesday, March 29, 2022
7:30 pm via Zoom
Minutes

Booster Club President, Shawn Schmitt opened the meeting at 7:33 pm.

The following members attended the meeting: Shawn Schmitt, Kim Spang, Heather Chilcote,
Doreen Wynn, Melissa Webber, Michelle Taddei, Tania Scriff, Heather Fotopolous, Emily
Ervin, Alyson Brader, Robert Zurinskas. Coach Ohlson and Coach Werkheiser attended as well.

L. Call to Order/Welcome — Shawn

a.

Minutes from the last meeting were sent via emailed and are posted on the
website.

1I. Coach Ohlson

a.

g.

District Championship gifts are ordered and each player will get a jacket (Journey
Parka) and a plaque.

PPL Center is scheduled for Friday, April 8" where they will be recognized during
the Phantoms game. The team will walk out on the ice to be honored with the
boys’ basketball team. Coach has the tickets for the players and the coaches.
Families can purchase tickets online.

In the process of finalizing the summer league, waiting on a couple of teams
during the transition with coaches.

Patti Heffner Tournament is in motion and the Coach is working on getting it
going. The Booster Club takes the lead.

June 18", June 20 -23 Holy Family Tournament in Nazareth will be held June 18"
and June 20-23. Games will be during the day. There might be another
tournament in July. The tournaments are added in Team Snap as the times/dates
are confirmed.

Summer Camp will be held June 27-30 from 9 to 3, indoors at the High School.
Coach is working on the flyer and will have it done soon.

Summer league will be May 24 — June 28 and will be held mostly in the morning.
More information will be confirmed soon.

111. Booster Club

a.

Spirit Wear checks from Campus Clothes were received ($412 and $416) and
Shawn will give the checks to Bob.

Patti Heftner Scholarship - Shawn spoke with the athletics office. One senior will
receive $1,000. Seniors write an essay to apply for the scholarship. The Booster
Club is responsible for managing the money and Barb and the family will read the
essays and will pick the scholarship recipient. Since we don’t have an awards
ceremony, we will deliver the check to the recipient in a special way.



IV.

f.

g.

Patti Heffner Tournament — we will need a Chair to run the tournament. Coach
Ohlson and Coach Werkheiser will help provide guidance. It is a big opportunity
to raise funds for the snack stand. The tournament will be either June 4,5 or 11,
12. Heather can help with tournament if she is not on vacation. Melissa Webber
will take the lead on the snack stand

Golf Tournament — We need chair or co-chairs for the tournament. Last year,
Tania Scriff took the lead and did a great job and can help. Bob and Heather can
help. We need a person to Chair the tournament for a couple of years.

Board Positions — All positions are filled. Heather Chilcote will serve as the
Secretary, Alyson Brader will serve as the President, and Melissa Webber will
remain as the Vice President and Robert Zurinskas will remain as Treasurer.
Next meeting — Tuesday, April 19 at 8 pm via Zoom

Season Wrap- up — Thanked the coaches and the rest of the Booster Club and all
the volunteers that really stepped up to support the program.

Treasurer Report — Bob Zurinskas reported that there is a healthy balance in the fund.
The Booster Club will cover the district championship gifts and the summer
tournaments.

Note: Special thank you to Coaches and our team for giving us quite a
memorable season! Thank you to all that helped to pull everything together for
this season:

Tania Scriff( Golf Tournament), Tania Scriff (Haafsville Sanctuary) Shawn
Schmitt(Parkland CARES), Melissa Webber, Katie Frank, Heather
Chilcote(Snack Stand), Bill Wilkinson(Spirit Wear), Bev Wilkinson (Game
Programs), PCFLV fundraiser(Shawn Schmitt), Shirt off Your Back(Shawn
Schmitt Kim Spang), Katie Frank (Senior Night), Allyson Brader (Youth Night),
Diane Cohen(Camelot for Children), (Kevin Frank), End of Season Banquet/
Lehigh Game(Nicole McGalla and Melissa Webber), Lafayette vs. Holy Cross
Game(Kim Spang), Kevin Frank(End of Season Program- Pictures)

Kim Spang (Secretary), Bob Zurinskas (Treasurer), Melissa Webber (VP) Shawn
Schmitt (President)

Meeting Adjourned at 8:15 p.m.
Next Meeting Date: Tuesday, April 19 at 8 p.m. via Zoom

Remember to check out our website for up-to-date information about Parkland Lady

Trojan Basketball:
www.ladytrojanbb.weebly.com




